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Psalm 148:12-13 “Both young men, and maidens; old men, and 
children: Let them praise the name of the LORD: for his name alone 
is excellent; his glory is above the earth and heaven.” 

We had our last meeting with the disability lawyer on July 3rd, and 
then the court hearing is scheduled to take place on July 17th.  Many 
have relayed recently that they are praying for us.  We thank all of 
you for your support and prayers for us over these last months and 
would ask for you to please continue and be in special prayer for this 
upcoming hearing with Judge Marty Turner.   

At my neurosurgeon appointment, the doctor told us that my 
condition was serious, but that he did not recommend surgery as an 
option for my condition.  He said I had nerve damage that surgery 
could not correct and recommended that I pursue pain management 
as a more permanent solution.  It is our prayer that this information 
will help our upcoming case. 

Please continue to pray that it will work out for Christa to get the 
additional MRI that the radiologist recommended be done.  After the 
MRI, she should be able to talk to her neurologist again and get on a 
set regimen of MS medications. 

Thank you for your prayers for Christa’s trip to Colorado. She and 
her parents had a safe trip and a nice visit. The church there was a 
blessing to her and she and her mama enjoyed the opportunity to 
speak to the ladies. 

We wanted to especially thank those that gave toward our youngest 
son Kaleb's expenses while he works at Treasure Mountain Bible 
Camp in Marble, Colorado.  He has been able to contact us a  couple 
of times when the staff came down off the mountain to go to church 
on the weekends.  Cell phones do not work well at over 8,000 feet 
altitude!  We are thankful to see his excitement in seeing prayers 
answered and souls saved. 

Please pray for Pastor Clayton Eliam and the Wone Baptist Church 
in Pohnpei. They are asking the Lord to resolve an issue with land 
for their new church building since they were not able to renew the 
lease at their current location. They own the deed, but are being 
denied access to the land. The Eliam family will also need a new 
place to live. Please pray for this faithful family and body of 
believers. 
Thank you for your already faithful prayer, help and support. 

Because of Christ, 

The Boylston Family 
John, Christa, Kyle, Kody, Kaleb, Kierra, Khloe

Prayer and Praise 
Continue to pray for the pastors, missionaries, 
and Baptist churches on Pohnpei.  

Please continue to pray for the Peelers and 
Ezekias’  and the ministry on the island of  
Nukuoro. 

We praise the Lord for His continual provision.  
We thank you all for your kindness and 
generosity to our family. 

We praise the Lord for a great week of  VBS at 
Maranatha Baptist Church. The girls were able 
to attend the special meetings for the teens each 
night. Christa was able to listen to children say 
Bible verses at the beginning of  each night. One 
little girl quoted a verse about salvation and 
then proceeded to very excitedly tell about her 
decision to accept Christ as her Saviour the 
evening before. What unspeakable joy! 

Khloe and Kierra had the opportunity to attend 
camp with the youth group they were able to be 
a part of  when we stayed in South Carolina last 
year. They enjoyed reconnecting with old friends 
and making new ones at camp. The excitement 
and zeal of  lessons learned and decisions made 
is always a blessing to see.  
Kaleb  is loving the opportunity to serve at 
Treasure Mountain Bible Camp. When he first 
got there, our “Pohnpeian” boy did not enjoy the 
near freezing temperatures at night in the high 
mountain altitude, but did admit that having a 
staff  snowball fight in June was really fun! 

With our oldest son and youngest son gone for 
the summer, the role of  family “muscle” has 
fallen solely on our middle son.  We appreciate 
that even though working two jobs doesn’t leave 
him much free time, that Kody is willing to do 
things around the house that we are physically 
unable to do.  

Thank you to those who sent birthday greetings 
for Kyle. He enjoyed celebrating his 22nd 
birthday in Japan with his hosting missionary 
family and new Japanese friends. 

We praise the Lord that Christa’s parents were 
able to celebrate their 45th Wedding 
Anniversary on June 30th. We are thankful for 
their example of  faithfulness to one another and 
to the Lord.  

Please pray for the sale of  John’s mom’s house. 
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